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ñFurthermore, we should be encouraged and drawn to pray 

because, in addition to this Commandment and Promise, God 

takes the initiative and puts into our mouths the very words 

that we are to use  Thus we see how sincerely God is con-

cerned over our needs, and we shall never doubt that our 

prayer pleases hum and will assuredly be heard.  So this 

prayer [the Lordôs Prayer] is superior to all others that we ourselves might devise.ò (Martin Luther, 

The Larger Catechism, on the Introduction to the Lordôs Prayer)  

   Last month, we began to discuss ñThe Lordôs Prayer,ò and how it can form the base of our dis-

cipline of Prayer.  We need not struggle for the words in ñhowò we should pray; our Lord Jesus 

Christ gives us words that may use and that are always appropriate.  In this, we are blessed by 

God, who desires that we should prayðnot for Godôs own benefitðbut for ours.  Prayer is not 

something that we ñaccomplishò out of our own will, desire, strength, or intelligence; our Lord 

gives  us the words that we can use. 

   Whole books can be devoted to the topic of the Lordôs Prayer, but for the purposes of this arti-

cle, some basic facts need to be recognized.  The Lordôs Prayer is found in Holy Scripture in two 

places: Matthew 6 and Luke 11.  In the Gospel according to Saint Matthew, the Lordôs Prayer is 

embedded in the ñSermon on the Mount,ò (Matthew 5-7), and is part of the instructions our Lord 

gives to the crowd on Almsgiving, Prayer, and Fasting.  (Appropriately enough, this is the tradi-

tional text for Ash Wednesday.)  ñDo not pray like thiséò our Lord says, ñbut instead, pray like 

thiséò  Ironically enough, Jesus says that we should not ñpile up heaps of words like the Gen-

tiles,ò but instead pray economically, using the Lordôs Prayer.  In the Gospel according to Saint 

Luke, the Lordôs Prayer is set in a different context; Jesus goes ñup to prayò as he often does and 

is challenged by his disciples to teach them ñhow to prayò because John the Baptist had taught 

his disciples a form of Prayer.  So Jesus responds, without flinching, saying, ñPray like thiséò  In 

Luke, the Lordôs Prayer is followed by some examples of how we, being sin-

ful and imperfect, will answer requests of our children and neighbors, which 

then is compared with how Godðwho is righteous and goodðwill certainly 

hear and answer our Prayers with all good things.  Both accounts of the 

Lordôs Prayer are similar, though the Lukan account is more similar to the 

ñEcumenical Translationò we use (ñtime of trialò) while the Matthean account 

is more similar to the ñtraditionalò version.  Both versions of the Lordôs Prayer 

finish with the petition, ñDeliver us from evil.ò  The doxology is a later addition 

and wholesome and right to say, though the actual words of the Prayer itself 

finishes with ñDeliver us from evil.ò 

   In praying The Lordôs Prayer, Luther asserts that we are being re-ordered 
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Reminder: Deadline for May newsletter is April 23 rd!!!  

and taught how to pray aright.  In the first place, all of our needsðthe ones we are aware of, but 

more importantly the ones that we cannot seeðare encompassed in the words of the Prayer.  In 

praying for ñGodôs Kingdom,ò and ñGodôs will to be done on earthéò and for our ñDaily Bread,ò we 

are, in fact, summing up everything we could possibly need for life and joy in this world.  Beyond 

that, the Lordôs Prayer also teaches us to confess our sins and joyfully forgive others (two things 

we are loathe to do), to pray for Godôs strength and grace in temptation, and even to admit our 

very death and to trust in Godôs goodness in the face of death.  All too often, if we were simply to 

ñlistò before God all our ñwants and wishes,ò we would stop with US; the nature of Original Sin is 

to bend and twist us inwards upon ourselves.  But the Lordôs Prayer does not stop with us, with 

our petty and selfish ñwants and wishes.ò  Instead, when we pray the Lordôs Prayer, we are being 

taught to pray for things outside of our narrow view. 

   But even more than that, the Lordôs Prayer re-orders our priorities.  What is the ñmost impor-

tantò thing according to the Lordôs Prayer?  Not our ñstuffò that we would usually place at the top 

of the list, but Godôs Holiness.  Without Godôs Holiness, all our prayers would be vain and worth-

less.  But because God is Holy, we can trust that God hears and responds to our prayer.  Our 

holiness is of little consequence; it is Godôs Holiness that matters here and the Prayer beseeches 

us that Godôs Name would be as holy among us as God is Holy in himself.  What is of the next 

priority?  Godôs Kingdom and reign which is Holy because God is Holy but also encompasses the 

whole cosmos.  Proceeding from that Kingdom is Godôs Holy Will, which comes about without our 

even asking for it, but which we earnestly desire to see among us.  Where Godôs Holy Kingdom 

and Will are done, then there is our ñDaily Bread,ò everything necessary for life abundant.  The 

Lordôs Prayer reshapes and reorients our priorities, placing God at the top of the list, instead of 

ourselves. 

   In these ways, the act of praying the Lordôs Prayer shapes our Faith.  Prosper of Aquitaine 

quoted a famous maxim: ñLex Orandi, Lex Credendi.òðthe Rule of Prayer is the Rule of Be-

lief.   HOW we pray is HOW we will believe, and so the Lordôs Prayer has a profound shaping ef-

fect upon our Faith.  It is not a ñmere formò to be slavishly and unthinkingly followed, in giving us 

these words our Lord is indeed teaching us, not only how to pray, but also how to believe.  When 

we pray the Lordôs Prayer, we are engaged in something far beyond ñreciting a memorized pas-

sage,ò we are allowing the Prayer to shape our very souls.   

   Of course, you cannot allow the Lordôs Prayer to shape you if you do not know it and therefore 

do not have the words to say.  So it is that we teach ourselves and our children from a very early 

age this holy Prayer so that we might have it on hand when we need it.  So if you do not know 

this Prayer, if you cannot recall it clearly, then commit yourself to ingraining it in your heart and 

mind.  Teach it to your children and pray it regularly at home.  May this most sublime Prayer be a 

blessing to you. 

Alleluia!  Christ is risen! 

Christ is risen indeed!  Alleluia! 

 

Pr. Jerry Kliner, STS 
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For Graduates  

 

Huber Scholarship  

The Huber Scholarship, given by the Huber family in mem-

ory of Jennifer Huber, is awarded to a high school senior 

who has been active at St. Paul.  This year, a second scholarship will be awarded 

in memory of Joan Huber.  Interested graduates should submit a brief essay de-

scribing their activities and faith life at our church and how they hope to apply their 

faith to their journey in college.  Essays should be submitted to the pastor by April 

29
th
.  See Pastor Jerry or Steve Gabbert with questions. 

 

Do you know of someone graduating in May or 

June?  Please let us know so that we may rec-

ognize them.  High school and up only, please. 

Call the church office 304-599-0620. 

Through a bequest by Mary Rancinger, St. Paul is again 

offering scholarships for half the cost of Camp Luther in 

2018. Copies of the Camp Luther scholarship form and 

the Camp Luther registration form are available at the 

church.   

Campers should complete the scholarship form on their 

own. 

Return the scholarship form, the Camp Luther registration forms, and your half of 

the fee (check for $107.50 made out to Camp Luther) to the Church Office by April 

22, 2018.  Pastor Kliner will sign all forms, one scholarship payment will be made 

for all registrants, and all registrations will be mailed together. 
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 From the Piece Makers  
 April is said to bring showers, and the Piece Makers are looking forward to not hearing that 
snow closed the schools. We need to work. In March, 23 quilts were sent to the warehouse in 
Baltimore. Thank you to the Foxôs for making the delivery for us. 

  

This past month we sorted through the donations that have been given to us and organized the 
storage area. Members took home quilts to tie and fabrics to cut into squares. A lap robe was 
given to a hospitalized man, a baby blanket for the baptism, and a quilt to a local family who had 
a house fire.  The Piece Makers have several especially nice quilts re-
served to donate to local individuals who face an unexpected and 
tragic event. Should you know of a friend or relative who has such an 
event, please tell us so that we might help local people.  We also need 
to be told of friends or family members who might be cheered by a lap 
robe. We are also designating specific quilts for the childrenôs hospital. 
You can recognize these quilts by the childrenôs designs and figures 
on the tops as they are displayed in the church.   

EASTER SUNDAY CONTINENTAL BREAKFAST  

April 1
st

, 2018 

 

Easter Continental Breakfast 8:30 ð9:30 a.m. in the Fel-

lowship Hall  

Come and visit together and enjoy light breakfast foods. 

 Please use the signup sheets in the narthex to volunteer 

to bring food items or for set up, serving, and clean up.  

WV-WMD Synod Assembly 2018  

  é will be held June 1-2 in Shepherdstown, WV. The theme 

for the event is ñFederal Chaplaincy Ministries of the ELCA.ò 

Each congregation selects one male and one female as lay 

voting members. If you would like to be considered for one of 

these positions, please notify a council member or the church 

office (304-599-0620) by April 22, 2018.   
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News from Council 

 

Council met on Thursday, March 15
th
.  

Treasurer Debby Borrelli reported that Expenses were higher than offerings for February.   

The deficit was $2341.00 for the month;  year to date deficit is $4632. 

 

Council is still seeking 2 voting members (one male, one female) to send the June 1-2, 2018 

Synod Assembly in Shepherdstown, WV.   All expenses are paid by the congregation.   

Please see President Steve Gabbert for details.  Registrations are due soon. 

 

For 2018 ONLY, the Huber Scholarship fund will award $500 to 2 graduating high school 

seniors of the congregation.   The second scholarship is in memory of Joan Huber.   High 

School seniors must submit an application essay about their life at St. Paul and their fu-

ture educational plans to the Pastorôs office by Sunday April 29, 2018 . 

 

Current and New Offering Counters ï there will be a counter training on April 22, 2018  fol-

lowing worship.   There has been a more than average number of errors and omissions 

recently. 

 

REMINDER:   Camp Luther registration is open.   

PARENTS:  please submit the application files and a check for ½ of the registration 

fee (made out to ñCamp Lutherò) to the church office.    

CAMPERS:   Please write a one page essay about what Camp Luther has meant to 

you or what you are excited to experience at Camp Luther.  The Mary Rancinger 

Memorial will cover the additional ½ of the registration fee per camper. 

Monday March 26 through saturday March 31 ì Matins    9:00 AM 

Tuesday march 27 ì chrism mass       11:00 am 

Thursday March 29 ì Mass and washing of Feet      7:00 pm 

Friday March 30 ì Tre Ore @ Trinity Episcopal      12:00 pm 

 Good Friday service with adoration of the cross     7:00 pm 

Saturday March 31 ì Tstwo}pyÖ~ęp¡py       1:00 pm 

 Great vigil of easter @ Trinity Episcopal      7:30 pm 

Sunday April 1 ì matins         7:30 am 

 Breakfast           8:30-9:30 am 

 Festival mass         10:00 am 
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Sunday School  

 

   We will have a special class at 9 am on April 15
th
. 

 

Opportunities for training  

Receive or renew your CPR certification.  Train in basic 

first aid  

May 29th: 

CPR 5:30-7:30 pm.  Nominal fee of about $12 

First aid 7:30-9:30 pm.  No fee. 

You may choose to attend one or both sessions. 

 

Training for Civilian Response to Active Shooter Events  

April 29th, after worship.  A light lunch will be provided. 

 

For more information, or to sign up, contact Brenda Stiles, brenda.stiles@wvumedicine.org.   
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Date Set up Clean up 

4/1 Jeanne Mary 

4/8 Jeanne Tiffany 

4/15 Tamara Gretchen 

4/22 MaryLee MaryLee 

4/29  Tamara Mary 

Shepherdstown Lutheran Parish 

will host a concert by Peter and Brendan Mayer 

on May 2. 

 

Proceeds will benefit ELCA World Hunger 

 

 

Peter has been the lead guitarist for Jimmy Buffettôs Coral Reefer Band since 

1988.  He was profiled in the February 2018 issue of Living Lutheran:  

https://www.livinglutheran.org/2018/02/im-lutheran-peter-mayer/ 

 

Check out  Peterôs music at http://www.petermayer.com/#home 


